

BRADFIELD ST. GEORGE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE  
VILLAGE HALL ON WEDNESDAY 7<sup>th</sup> NOV 2018

Present: Cllrs P Squirrell (Chairman), C Croot, A Therin, G Mulley & Cllr Mrs C Stainer.  
B Cllr Mrs S Mildmay-White.  
1 villager.

Apologies: C.Cllr. Mrs K Soons

Public Forum – there were no matters raised.

The meeting was opened at 19:34

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr Mulley - Item 7 Finance  
Cllr C Croot - Item 7 Finance  
Cllr C Stainer - Item 7 Finance

We were unable to sign the declarations book as our Clerk Marilyn Bottomley wasn't present.

DISPENSATIONS – None

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD 5<sup>th</sup> SEPT 2018

It was resolved that the minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on the 5<sup>th</sup> SEPT 2018 were approved as a true and accurate record.

Proposed by Cllr Stainer, seconded by Cllr Mulley – All in favour. The minutes were signed, but will need to be resigned when produced by the Clerk to ensure the page numbers are correct for the records.

**The meeting recessed for the next item.**

REPORTS

**C Councillor – K Soons** - Cllr Soons was not present at the meeting, but had sent the report via email.

**B Cllr – Mrs Mildmay-White** – Cllr Mildmay-White provided a run through of her report which was emailed to the PC. This will be uploaded to the parish website.

<http://bradfieldstgeorge.suffolk.cloud/>

**Village Hall** – The village has had several events since the previous Parish Council meeting and most recently its Fireworks night on Friday 2<sup>nd</sup> Nov. These have been well attended.

**The meeting reconvened.**

Signature.....

PLANNING**The meeting recessed for the next item.**

John wished to thank the Parish Council for their support on the planning application. He also wished to state that their objection to the planning has always been on the following points:

- Detrimental impact that the build would have for Broom Hall.
- Impact on the safety of all highway users.
- Intrusive impact the new route will have on landscape.

**The meeting reconvened.****Planning Consultation - DC/18/1478/HH      amended Tregarthan Cottage**

Following discussion, it was agreed to support. Cllr Squirrell proposed, Cllr Mulley seconded. All in favour.

**Planning Consultation - DC/18/1977/HH      Mardlands, Smallwood Green**

Following discussion, it was agreed to support. Cllr Mulley proposed, Cllr Therin seconded. All in favour.

FINANCE

470      **Cheques for payment:** The following cheques were approved for payment.

Village Hall hire, clerks expenses, website hosting, SALC including payroll.

Proposed by Cllr Therin, seconded by Cllr Squirrel – all in favour.

It was requested that Cllr Squirrell contacts Mrs Bottomley to get a copy of any sick notes and a copy of her employment contract.

**Village Hall Grant**

The Village Hall had requested a grant to help with the running expenses of the Hall. Cllrs Squirrell and Therin discussed as the other Cllrs have declared an interest in the Hall. It was proposed by Cllr Therin that we would make a payment of £400 which was what had been budgeted. Cllr Squirrell seconded.

**Speed Cameras**

It was suggested to try to obtain one to trial for a few weeks to obtain the data to see if we have any issues with speeding and if one would be of use to the Parish Council. Cllr Therin will contact Gt. Welnetham PC to discuss.

CORRESPONDENCE

There was no correspondence for this meeting.

Signature.....

AOB

Andy Tucker & PC Paul Fox were not able to make this meeting, but would like to visit us for our January meeting. Cllr Therin read out the crime stats for our area in September.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

9<sup>th</sup> January 2019

Expected dates for future meetings:

March 6<sup>th</sup> 2019

May 1<sup>st</sup> 2019 (APCM & APM)

July 3<sup>rd</sup> 2019

Sept 4<sup>th</sup> 2019

Nov 6<sup>th</sup> 2019

The meeting closed at 8.55 p.m.

DRAFT

Signature.....